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SUNDAY, June 16 
 9:15 - Sunday School 
10:00 - Library Open 
10:30 - Morning Worship 
             
                            HAPPY FATHER’S DAY! 

MONDAY, June 17 
  8:30 - Vacation Bible School 

TUESDAY, June 18 
  7:00 - Men’s Prayer Group  
  8:30 - Vacation Bible School 
  4:30 - Tuesday Hospital Ministry 
  6:00 - Prayer Shawl Ministry/Aldersgate 
 12:00 - Youth Lunch Bunch 
 

WEDNESDAY, June 19 
 8:30 - Vacation Bible School 
 5:30 - Prayer Meeting 
 6:30 - Outburst  Praise Band Practice 

THURSDAY, June 20 
 8:30 - Vacation Bible School 

FRIDAY, June 21 
 8:30 - Vacation Bible School 
11:30 - VBS Parents Program and Lunch 

SATURDAY, June 22 
 2:30 - Wedding of Jillian Ellis and Cory David Fredenburg 
 

      Last Sunday’s Record -  June 2, 2019 
  First Baptist SS: 210     Offering:  $27,561.44 
            January 1, 2019           
 Requirements:      $596,105.49 
 Receipts:                $584,049.95 

                Deacon of the Week 
                            6/16 - Mark Williams 
       6/23 - Brad Henry            6/30 - Tommy Brewer 
       7/7 - Leonard Cobb         7/14 - Benny Harrison 
       7/21 - Joe Kieronski         7/28 - Trey Long 

Deacon’s Breakfast                                 
Sunday, June 23      8:00 a.m. 

 

 

 

Sermon for June 16 
“Moment of Clarity” 

Jonah 1:4-16 
Dr. Nathan VanHorn 

 FAMILY NIGHT SUPPER                                                                
Family Night Supper and all regularly scheduled 

activities are suspended for the summer 
and will resume on 

Wednesday, August 14 
 

PRAYER MEETING SUMMER SCHEDULE 
5:30 p.m.    CHAPEL 

 

 

PRESCHOOL EXT. SESSION 
Elliot and Betsy Brewer 

LAUNCH 
Caitlin Braud     Bo and Kacey Bailey 

WORSHIP WELCOMERS 
Mark and Diane Fairbanks   David and Kathy Stehle 

GREETERS 
Jena Sims        Lydia Sanders    Carolyn Hodgins 

SECURITY 
Benny Harrison     Leslie Dunn 

      VOLUNTEER MINISTRY for June 16 
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Vacation Bible School 

2019 

June 17 - 21 

8:30 a.m. to 12:00 noon 

Pre-k to fifth Grade 

  And Don’t Forget...        

       Friday, June 21 

         VBS Parents 

              Program  

            and Lunch! 

                11:30 A.m. 

IT’S 

HERE! 



  FBC Scholarship Applications 
 Scholarship applications are available at the 
Welcome Center Desk or may be secured by             

e-mail.  They must be completed and returned 
to the church office on or before                                    

Sunday, June 16. 

         PRAY for our... 
  Student Minister Search Committee 

Kacey Bailey  Cassie Rogers  Elliot Brewer 
Jeremy Hill     Trey Long 

Dear First Baptist Family,  
On Father’s Day , Sunday, June 16, the First Baptist 
Church family will collect our annual donation to 
the MSS Sunday Fund.  The Sunday Fund is a                 
benevolent fund set up to help residents of all de-
nominations at Aldersgate and other Mississippi 
Methodist retirement communities who need help 
with their housing costs.  It allows them to contin-
ue to live with dignity and grace in the place they 
have come to call home. Even when circumstances 
beyond their control cause them to outlive their 
resources, they don’t have to worry about being 
asked to leave. Your generous donations to the 
Sunday Fund will continue to make that possible.  
Currently at Aldersgate, elders are using $3,895.00 
per month or $46,740.00 yearly.  
 
Will you please consider donating to this very im-
portant fund so that those who have outlived their 
savings will be taken care of?  First Baptist is con-
sistently in the top ten donating churches in the 
state.  Last year, we ranked number 8 in total               
giving.  Let’s continue to show “those Methodists” 
what a giving church we are.    All donations are 
tax deductible and 100% of Sunday Fund money                  
is used to support these elders.  The Sunday Fund 
does not receive an apportionment from the             
Mississippi United Methodist Conference.                                  
Please make your check out to MSS Sunday Fund.                
You may use the envelope previously provided and 
turn it in to FBC on Father’s Day or you may mail it 
directly to the Tupelo office. 
 
We, as members of the Aldersgate Board of                     
Directors, thank you so much for considering this! 
Many of our First Baptist members enjoy calling 
Aldersgate home and on any given day,  the Bap-
tists outnumber the Methodists! Aldersgate, in 
turn, counts on FBC for volunteers, activities, and 
support.  If you have any  questions please don’t 
hesitate to call us.           
                        Jeremy Hill, Chairman 
Leslie Dunn     Tony Fouts      Chris Lauderdale        
        

You are cordially invited  
to attend a 

Bridal Tea Shower 

honoring 

Julie McKenzie 

Bride elect of John Carroll 
 

Sunday, June 30th 

From two until three in the afternoon 

First Baptist Church  
Welcome Center 

               FBC CHILDREN’S MINISTRY                        

                              Thursday, June 27           

                       McClain Safari Tour 

                        Leave at 9:00 a.m. 
                    Return by 3:00 p.m.  
  Cost: $10 plus lunch ($7 for buffet) 
             Bring sunscreen, camera,  
           water bottle, & rain poncho-                         
         CLOSED TOE SHOES - recommended 

                        SIGNED WAIVER REQUIRED 

Memorials… 
             Missions and Ministry 
In memory of:  Harry Causey 

Together with our parents 

Jillian Leigh Ellis 
and 

Cory David Fredenburg 
invite you to share in our happiness                       

as we unite in Holy Matrimony 
 

June 22, 2019 

2:30 p.m. 
 

First Baptist Church 
701  26th Avenue 

Reception to follow ceremony 


